MINUTES OF NETHER STOWEY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON MONDAY 12th NOVEMBER 2001 AT 7pm

IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present:
Parish Councillors

Joyce Standring (chair)










Teresa Youe

Shirley Watters






Mike Harris

Lorraine Clark





Mark Fitzmaurice

In attendance:



District Councillors

David Joslin

Ken Dyer







Lillian Cartwright





Parish Council Clerk

Jenny Tyndall







6 parishioners

Apologies:
Parish Councillors

Gill Bennet

Alan Corkett







Melissa Webb



County Councillor

John Edney


The meeting was closed and opened to the public.

Topics raised by attending public:

a) Allotment hedge alongside the old A39 needs cutting.

b) An extraneous lighting pole by the triangle needs removing.

c) The new stiles erected by the AONB Office were not dog friendly.

d) The graves that had been levelled were not being mown.

The Parish Council meeting was reconvened. 

2474    Declarations of Interest

There were none.

2475    Minutes of the October Parish Council Meeting

Cllr. Watters proposed and Cllr. Fitzmaurice seconded that the minutes be signed as a true record of the meeting. 

2476    Matters Arising

There were none.

2477     Cemetery 

It was noted that a compost bin had been purchased and was already in use within the cemetery.

2478    Highways

It was noted that the railings in St Mary Street had been repainted.

2479    Village Christmas Tree

Cllr. Harris proposed and Cllr. Fitzmaurice seconded that £125 be given to the traders towards the central Christmas tree, and £5 to each of the 5 strut holders for small trees.  This was unanimously agreed.

2480 Transport for the disabled and less mobile

The review for 2001 showed an increase in usage since the scheme was extended.  The average number of passengers is now 6 per trip.  The full cost to the Parish Council of the 12 trips in the year would be £148.80 maximum.  It was unanimously agreed to continue with this facility for 2002.

2481    Golden Jubilee Marquee Hire

The sub committee was proposing the hire of a marquee for the weekend to facilitate a barn dance, the children’s party and any other events planned.  This would remove the problems over inclement weather.  The cost of the marquee will be in the order of £1,000.  Cllr. Youe proposed and Cllr. Clark seconded that this be taken forward and a deposit of £500 paid in this financial year.

2482    Monthly village newsletter

Following the proposal from the Church, another proposal had been received from Susan Lilienthal regarding the setting up of an independent group to investigate a monthly newsletter for Nether Stowey and Over Stowey.  It was agreed that an independent group taking this forward would be the most pragmatic way forward.  The group would be asked to provide an article for the Christmas Parish Council newsletter

2483    Reports

i) Jubilee Celebrations – Cllr. Youe reported that the first fund raising event was due to take place on November 16th, a Ladies evening at the village hall.  A quiz to raise funds will be included in the Christmas Parish Council newsletter.  The Parish Council is waiting to hear from Over Stowey Parish Council regarding the proposal to make the jubilee celebrations a joint venture.  The next public meeting is to be held on Wednesday 21st November at 7pm in the village hall billiard room.

ii) Nether Stowey 2020 – Cllr. Watters reported that the group had met on October 23rd to discuss the next stages.  197 comments had been made during the exhibition at the library.  It is hoped to include feedback to all householders as part of the Parish Council newsletter.  An open meeting is to be held in the near future and will include the election of a steering group for the project.  A survey of pedestrians crossing the A39 has been carried out and another will be undertaken shortly.  A suggestion was put forward to seek training for village people in speed surveys, thereby facilitating future speed surveys in and around the village.  The Parish Council will pursue this and if it is agreed it will be passed over to NS2020 to take forward.

iii) Playing Field – Cllr. Youe reported that the new dog litterbin is to be installed shortly.  A new roof with porch has been put on the porta-cabin by way of a 12 month loan.  Questions were raised over the usefulness of the litter bins by the children’s play area.  This will be taken to the Playing Field committee.

iv) Twinning – The French visit to Nether Stowey in 2002 will take place over the weekend of 10-12th May.

2484    Liaison

Cllr. Joslin reported that the result of the Poultry Packing Station planning appeal was still awaited.

2485    Village Maintenance 

The overgrowing vegetation from 1 Coleridge Road is still a problem.  This has been reported to Highways.

Rats had been seen in the centre of the village and this has been reported to Environmental Services at Sedgemoor District Council.

2486    Planning Applications

i) 1-36-01-22  - 78 Castle Hill – no objections

ii)  1-36-01-23  A39 opposite Inwood garage – no objections

iii)  1-36-01-24 – 2 Mill Lane – meeting to be held tomorrow

iv)  1-36-01-702  - Stowey House – no objections

v)  1-35-01-25  - The Manse – meeting to be held tomorrow

vi)  1-36-01-26 – Cricketers – meeting to be held on November 20th

2487    Correspondence

Correspondence received included:

a) Over Stowey Parish Council October minutes

b) What’s Happening in Sedgemoor

c) NS2020 correspondence re A39 safety

d) Police playing field project donation correspondence

e) BNFL playing field project donation correspondence

f) SDC Standards committee vote result

g) SW Police bulletin

h) SDC Sports Council minutes

i) SALC information

j) Coleridge Road vegetation removal correspondence

k) Standards for Councillors

l) Blindwell Hill traffic mirrors correspondence

m) Grants for Amenity tree planting information

n) Highway Services newsletter

2488    Finances and bills for payment

The following were presented for ratification being payments for the previous month:


Payee
Amount
Details


D. Newman
£97.50
Salary


J. Tyndall
£715.60
Salary 364.84 phone 20 compost bin 28 adverts 194.11 vat on adverts 33.96  printing 9.57  copying & postage & stationery 61.43 vat 3.69


Sedgemoor CVS
£21.90
September trip


B&B Marquee Hire
£500
Deposit for jubilee marquee hire


SWEB
£21.58
Office & clock tower electricity


Reprodraft Ltd
£199.75
2 filing cabinets


Sedgemoor District Council
£94.00
Installation of Mill Lane seat


Faun & Co
£125.00
Central Xmas tree


J Tyndall
£25.00
Xmas trees for strut holders


Total
£1800.33


Proposed by Cllr. Watters  and seconded by Cllr. Youe.

The Income & Expenditure account was presented for approval, as prepared by Sedgemoor District Council.  Cllr. Standring proposed and Cllr. Harris seconded that this be approved.  This was unanimously agreed.

2489    Matters for Information

a) 12 applications had been received for the Clerk’s post.  Shortlisting will take place tomorrow and interviews on Monday 26th.

b) A History of Nether Stowey is being put together by Ken Lee to be printed by Halsgrove Books for Christmas 2002.  A flyer for the book will be available in February.

c) The bus shelter seat has been fixed by Sedgemoor Contract Services at no cost.

d) The Parish Council office lease has been surrendered and all Parish Council items removed.  Storage of the brazier will be between the toilet block and the library.  Cllr. Standring offered to store the remaining strut, the outdoor candle and the litter pickers.

e) The RIG application for the playing field project will be heard in December.

f) Complaints had been received regarding an increase in nighttime flying over the village.  An exclusion zone has now been put in place around Hinkley Point to prevent any flying below 2,000 feet and within 2 miles of the station.

2490    Date of Next Meeting

This will be held on Monday 10th December 2001 at 7pm.   Agenda meeting Monday 3rd December at Cllr. Standring’s home, preceded by the Precept meeting.  The Precept meeting will commence at 7pm.

The meeting closed at 8.25pm
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